
 

 

“Bezeq” The Israel Telecommunication Corp Limited 
(“The Company”) 

 
August 30, 2021 

 
                                                                    
Attn. 

                                                                     
Attn. 

Israel Securities Authority  The Tel-Aviv Stock Exchange Ltd 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Supplementary Immediate Report 
 

Announcement of General Strike at Pelephone and Bezeq International 
 

Further to the Company's supplementary immediate report dated August 3, 2021 

concerning the announcement of industrial sanctions at the subsidiaries Pelephone 

Communications Ltd and Bezeq International ltd (“the Subsidiaries”), a supplementary 

immediate report is hereby provided that during the night of August 29, 2021 a letter 

was received from the Histadrut (New General Federation of Workers)  - Union of 

Cellular, Internet and Hi-Tech Workers (“the Histadrut”), in which the Histadrut sent the 

employees of the Subsidiaries home from yesterday evening and in addition informed 

the employees’ representatives via social media of a general strike involving the 

Subsidiaries from yesterday evening. 

 

The Subsidiaries are assessing the scope and implications of the general strike and 

how they will deal with the matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

“Bezeq” The Israel Telecommunication Corp Limited 

 

 

 

The above information constitutes a translation of the  Immediate Report published by the Company. The Hebrew 
version was submitted by the Company to the relevant authorities pursuant to Israeli law, and represents the binding  

version and the only one  having legal effect. This translation was prepared  for convenience purposes only. 
 


